
Minutes Inland Empire Antique and Classic Boat Club 

October 19, 2023 

The meeting was called to order at 6:15 by President Ron Yandt at Barlow’s in Liberty Lake. 

Board members in attendance:  Ron Yandt, Wes Yandt, Glenn Dutro, Petyr Beck, Kathy Dutro, Dennis 
Riggs, Alan Wardsworth, Mike Wilson, Mitch Johnson 

Absent:  BK Powell (Immediate Past President)  

A total of 14 club members including the board were in attendance. 

MINUTES:  Ron Yandt asked for questions regarding the minutes of the 9/22/23 meeting. Wes Yandt  
made a motion to approve the minutes.  It was seconded by Petyr Beck and approved unanimously.   

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Mike Wilson’s report states that the check account has a balance of $26,345.   

MEMBERSHIP:  Petyr Beck reported that membership has been between 118 and 122 this year.   Pushing 
for more members in Sandpoint area.  Need to compile a list of name tags needed.  Submit requests for 
name tags to Wes Yandt.  Mike Wilson and Petyr Beck discussed the need for follow-up with renewals 
and new members.  The key is them involved in club activities.    

WEBSITE AND NEWSLETTER:  Alan Wardsworth reported on website activity.     

ELECTIONS:  Secretary and Treasurer are up for election.  The Board terms presently occupied by Dennis 
Riggs and Mitch Johnson will be up for election.      

CHRISTMAS DINNER:    Maribeau Park 12/9/23 5:00 to 10:30.    RSVP and payment options were 
discussed.  To stimulate conversation with new members it was suggested that a card with 3 or 4 
questions be handed out, e.g. What did you do with your boat this summer?  Send a picture of you to 
Wes, preferably with your boat. 

Sponsorship of the various boat shows.  This project is in process. 

Club’s Drone.  In 2018 the club purchased a drone.  Since that time regulations have mushroomed and 
now include no fly zones, various FAA regulations including requirements for a pilot’s license.  These 
complications were extensively discussed.  To keep it available to the club it was recommended that 
ownership be transferred to Mitch Johnson.  The motion was made by Petyr Beck and seconded by 
Dennis Riggs.  It was unanimously approved  

Community charitable donations project.  Kathy Dutro and several others are investigating various 
options.   They will present a report at the December/January meetings. 

The Spokane Boat show will be January 24 through 28.  Scott Thompson has contacted us to invite 
participation at no cost to us.  After discussion of our experience at the 2023 show, members were 
encouraged to participate.   Instructions for signing up and showing boats will be distributed as they 
become available.   

Meeting adjourned at 8:00.


